
IN THIS ISSUE

Large Gift Received Cover
Charitable Bequests Cover
Campaign Ends Cover
Thanks to Donors 2
In Honor of 3
In Memory of 3
Children Benefit 4
From the Co-President 4
Storytime Honored 4

T h e  B O O K M A R K
o f  t h e  R e d w o o d  C i t y  L i b r a r y  F o u n d a t i o n

Volume 8, Number 1           Spring 2008

Redwood City
Library Foundation

I N  T H I S  I S S U E

was a partnership of the Foundation, the
Redwood Shores Community Association,
local business and civic leaders and
“communitarians” too numerous to list here.
Many, however, appear on the list of
Foundation Donors for 2007. A special
thanks to each and every one of you.

The Redwood Shores Campaign has
dominated the Foundation’s agenda since I
joined the Foundation in 2004. Now,
however, the Foundation faces two new
challenges. One is the next fundraising
campaign, which focuses on the needs of the
Fair Oaks branch library. These include
facility upgrades, expansion of the collection,
programming, and extended operating hours.

The other challenge is to transition the
Foundation itself into a full-time fundraising
organization that is “greater than the sum of
its parts.” The Board took the first step in
this direction by creating the position of
Executive Director, whose task is to develop
and launch a permanent fundraising program
and identify fundraising opportunities. The
first Executive Director is Celia LaRiviere,
formerly the Library’s Resource Development
Supervisor. As a member of the Library staff,
who has worked with the Foundation from
its founding in 1998, Celia is the obvious
choice to play the ground-breaking role in
defining and breathing life into the new
position.

The Foundation Board will be
brainstorming ways to broaden the
Foundation’s visibility, to attract new board
members committed to the Foundation’s
fundraising mission and to institutionalize
the Foundation’s fundraising capability. We
hope to provide the Library a permanent
source of funding for programs such as
Traveling Storytime, as well as for expanding
and upgrading facilities.

John Blake
Co-President

www//rclfdn.org

Of Nat and Elena Garibaldi
James and Stavroola Jameson
Of Mr. and Mrs. Addison Hall
Wally Hall
Of Donald Harter 
Angela Haist-Bowen and Edward Bowen
Of Fay James Kellogg 
Ramona Kellogg
Of Marmadine Kidder
Patricia Owen 
Of My Beloved Husband E. Kordestani
Mansoureh Shoushtarian 
Of Monica Marie Lombardo
Rebecca Lombardo
Of Rose and Richard Lynch
James Lynch
Of Tyler Alexander Memole
Kerry Memole
Of Nancy Mengel
Gloria Maldonado
Of Tony Montoro
Ethel Robinson
Of Yuri Nepomniachtchi
Rouslana Yaroslvasky
Of Diane Pellizzari
Atlas/Pellizzari Electric
Of Thomas Phillips   
Kit and Doris Kohlmoos
Of Michael Rimon
Noam Rimon
Of Maria Sahilde
Nancy Glaser 
Of Barney Silverstein 
Roberta Roth and Bill Newell
Of Abe and Lenore Simon
Peggy Simon
Of Ray Spangler
Nita Spangler 
Of Pete Uccelli
Peter and Paula Uccelli Foundation
Of Redmond Walsh
Grail Walsh
Of Henry Yokoyama
Nancy Woo

Every effort was made to ensure that this list is
complete and accurate. The Foundation regrets
any errors or omissions. Please contact us at
clariviere@redwoodcity.org if need be to make
a correction.

CHILDREN BENEFIT

More than 65 people attended a
celebration on February 13 to honor

volunteer readers from the Library's Traveling
Storytime Program.  Since the program
originated in 2001, these volunteers have read
to over 100,000 children.

The Traveling Storytime volunteers bring
stories and other literacy-related activities to
children in preschools and daycares in all
areas of Redwood City The goal of the
program is to promote the love of books,
reading readiness and libraries.

Volunteers, preschool and daycare
providers and members of the library staff
celebrated this amazing achievement.
Individual volunteers were recognized for
their years of service to the program.

Four of the volunteers honored have been
with the program since it first began and are
currently in their eighth year of bringing the
love of literature, learning, and libraries to the
children of Redwood City. They are JoAnn
Damiano, Myra Greenberg, Mel Hirsekom,
and Rita Stewart.

Five other individuals will soon complete
seven years in the program.  They are
Dorothy Hessler, Jeannie Isaacs, Jan Pedden,
Wendy Winkler, and Vicki Young. Readers
with one year experience under their belts are
Ruth Ann Abbott, Bev Aguilar, Guillermina
Lopez, Barbara Marks, Monica Olson, Judith
Roman, and Ellie Saunders. In addition,
currently reading individuals include Diane
Arnold, Frank Kushin, Sandy Lesser, Yolanda
Pacheco Garcia, Howard Greenfield, Cheryl
Miller and Lorraine Sevilla.

The Redwood City Library Foundation, as
its first initiative, raised over $200,000 in
eighteen months to hire staff to develop and
coordinate this volunteer program. 

FROM THE CO-PRESIDENT

Nearly four years after its inception, the
Redwood Shores Library Campaign is

winding down, having raised $836,000 for
the new library’s collection. The Campaign

Beverley Hemphill

“We are still accepting donations,” said
Foundation co-president Sandra Cooperman,
“We believe that our supporters will put this
campaign over the top.”

The Foundation and the Redwood Shores
Community Association have worked hand-
in-hand to raise the money through special
events, challenge grants, and personal
solicitations.  Major donations received
recently include $10,000 from Electronics
Arts and a $50,000 bequest from the estate
of long-time library supporter Beverley
Hemphill.

The funds will purchase books,
magazines, audio books, CDs, and DVDs for
the library currently being built at Bridge and
Marine Parkways in Redwood Shores.

“The success of the campaign is due to the
hard work and dedication of both the
Foundation and the Community Association,”
said Nancy Kelly, a board member of both
organizations.  “We worked together to achieve
a common goal. Now we are seeing the results
of our efforts.”

The new library is slated to open in
September.  A reception to honor donors of
$5,000 and more will be held in Redwood
Shores in May.  There will be another donor
event in late August or early September to
celebrate the grand opening of the library.

Co-chairs for the Campaign for the
Opening Day Collection were Paula Uccelli
and Rosanne Foust.  Campaign committee
members were Cheryl Angeles, Sandra
Cooperman, Jeff Gee, Georgi LaBerge, and
Celia LaRiviere.

Donors of $1,000 or more will be listed
on a permanent donor wall in the library.

To contribute to the opening day
collection for the Redwood Shores Library,
please use the remittance envelope included
in this mailing.

FOUNDATION WELCOMES
CHARITABLE  BEQUESTS
Atop priority of the Foundation is to

become a permanent, reliable source of
funding for Library programs such as
Traveling Storytime, as well as for expanding
and upgrading facilities. A significant source
of such funding is charitable bequests from
those who recognize the Library and its
programs as a precious community resource.

What is a Charitable Bequest? In its
simplest form, the term “charitable bequest” is
used to describe anything you give or leave to
charity from your estate through a will or a
revocable living trust. An “estate” is any
property, money, or personal belongings that
you may have at the time of your death.
Most people leave an estate when they die,
even though they may not have a great deal of
wealth. Even an individual with a small estate
can arrange to leave a charitable bequest.

You can arrange to bequeath a gift from
your estate in several different ways. You can
set aside a specific dollar amount, leave a
percentage of your estate, or leave any assets
remaining after your family has been provided
for. Some people use a bequest to give a
charity something they own, such as a car,
home, art, or jewelry. Others leave a paid life
insurance policy or other financial
investments.  Still others name a charity as
beneficiary on their life insurance or
retirement assets.

Charitable bequests can be quite
inexpensive to include in your initial estate
plan or when modifying an existing estate
plan. The primary method of implementing
a charitable bequest is a provision in your
will, codicil, or trust setting forth your wishes.
And since charitable bequests do not take
effect during your life, you retain complete
control over the assets and can change your
charitable bequests at any time if your
philanthropic interests change.

Please consult your professional advisor
(attorney or other tax professional) for further
information.

BOOK CAMPAIGN
SUCCESSFULLY
CONCLUDED MARCH 31
Aflurry of last-minute donations for the

new Redwood Shores library collection
enabled the campaign to nearly reach its goal
of $850,000.   The Redwood City Library
Foundation Board recently announced that
the three-year campaign ended March 31 of
this year.

At press time the campaign had raised
$836,000, only $14,000 short of its goal.

LIBRARY FOUNDATION
RECEIVES LARGEST GIFT

The Redwood City Library Foundation is
pleased and gratified to announce that it

has received a $112,000 donation from the
Beverley Hemphill Trust, the largest gift from
an individual in the Foundation’s ten-year
history. The Foundation received the generous
gift seven months after Ms. Hemphill’s death.
Fifty thousand dollars of the gift will be
applied to the Campaign for the Opening
Day Collection, a public campaign to raise
$850,000 required to fill the new Redwood
Shores Library with book and media content.

“Beverley was a person of great foresight. We
are thrilled to count her as one of our major
donors and to recognize her on the Donor Wall
of the new library,” said Sandra Cooperman,
co-president of the Foundation. “Her legacy
will benefit so many, and her name high on that
Wall will serve to inspire others.”

A long-time Redwood City resident, Ms.
Hemphill had a great love of books and
history. She devoted countless hours as a
volunteer for the Archives Committee of the
Library, taking and transcribing oral histories
of colorful local residents, among other
efforts. A relentless reader and a charming
personality, she became a staff favorite on her
many visits to the library. When the Redwood
City Library Foundation incorporated in
1998, she became a generous and endearing
supporter.

Ms. Hemphill grew up in Coalinga and
attended the University of California.
Although her first choice of a major was
anthropology, her mother had other ideas and
she graduated in the 1930’s with a Masters
degree in psychology. She returned home
after college to help support her mother and
brother, later enlisting in the United States
Coast Guard in World War II, and marrying
banker George Hemphill. Beverley lived in
the same home she shared with her husband
near Kennedy Middle School for over 60
years. In addition to the unrestricted gift to
the Foundation, Ms. Hemphill left $51,000
to the Redwood City Public Library.

STORYTIME HONORED
The Redwood City Council issued a proclamation on March 24th honoring the Traveling Storytime program and marking the milestone of reading

to 100,000 children. Over 25 volunteers were at the Council meeting to share in the celebration. 

Library Board President Rudy Madrigal, Traveling Storytime Director Jan Pedden, and Storytime volunteers.



Roger Halualani
Dr. and Mrs. Brad Hart
Patricia Hartnett
Alan and Jane Helfen
Eric, Karin and Keane Heller
Linda Hibbs
Victoria Imber
Harold Johnson, M.D. 
Martha Johnson
Christine Kenny
Chienchun Ko
Amy Koo
Yumiko and Sergei Krupenin
Kerman Kwok
Ritee Lami
Gloria Lewis
Mary Lindmeier
James Lynch
Maria Marchi
Evelia Martinez
Michael and Cynthia McAdam
Joe and Diane McCabe
Pat Motheral
Richard Nelson
Edmund Nowicki
Julie and Ron Pang
Liza Percer
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Ping
Joni Podolsky
Pon and Associates
Kristin Potts
Pat Pritchard 
Janette Rabin
Mr. and Mrs. William Reyn
Monte Richardson
Robert Russell
Carolyn Sadler
Evelyn Sell
Frank and Kaye Sheridan
Bert and Setsuko Shimokusu
Peggy Simon
Cassandra Smith
Jan and Dave Sobotka
Kent Soo Hoo, Jr. 
George and Mary Tappan
Julie Taylor and Lindsay Jones
Chao Hsiung and Ching Yuan Tu
Phil Waters
Yvonne Webb
Jerry and Cathie Wentworth
Brad Wong and Janice Busch
Joe and Jenny Wucher
Cheng-yeh Yen
Joseph Yu
San Carlos
Robert Grassilli
Pamela Parkinson
San Carlos Airport Pilots Association
San Mateo
The Honorable Tom Lantos
Sunnyvale 
Thomas Kam

IN HONOR
Of All Who Will Benefit From This Library
Christa, Bill, Brynn and Julene Schaffer
Of Jeff and Trisha Alcaide 
Trisha Jen
Of Elizabeth Anne 
Peter Von Bleichert
Of Barbara Behrens’ Grandchildren
Barbara Behrens
Of Nina Boire
Jack and Maggy Prost
Of Ryan, Justin and Brooke Anderson
Peter Anderson
Of Connie Cameron

Annette Howitt
Of John and Arlene Campbell
John Campbell
Of the Family of Gary Castro
Gail Castro
Of Alleda Clark 
Diana Clark
Of Kenneth and Thelma Colvin’s 60th
Anniversary
Marian Stull
Of Sandra Cooperman
Celia LaRiviere
Of the Dedication and Love of Our
Teachers
Greg, Terry, Kaeli and Lukas Arellano
Of the Dionis Family
K.L. Dionis 
Of Andrew Esteverena’s Birthday
Elizabeth Walker
Of Julia Hart
Dr. and Mrs. Brad Hart 
Of Kennedy Middle School
Patricia Nugent
Of Trinity and Petra Kishi Chow
Edwin and Janice Kishi Chow
Of Georgi LaBerge and Warren Dale
Richardson Family
Of Stan Marblestone’s 80th Birthday 
Burt Press
Marian Stull
Of Lauren McCurdy
Carolyn Sadler
Of the Norris Family
Bob and Dee Norris
Of Anna Ow
Anna Ow
Of Ashley I. Pelzner
Danielle and David Pelzner 
Of Dave and Michelle Powell
Arleen Powell
Of Mario Rendón
Georgi LaBerge
Of Maureen and Paul Roskoph’s
Birthdays
Gloria and Howard Levin 
Of the San Mateo County Geneology
Society
Pat Pritchard
Of Barbara and Larry Sanders
George and Marilyn Strauss
Of Dan and Kirsten Sell 
Evelyn Sell
Of Laurel Siegel’s Birthday
May Wilde
Of Nathan and Gina Tarry
Robert Grassilli

IN MEMORY
Of  Charles H. and Lucille C. Adams
Charles Adams and Jane Hennessy
Of Maria Guadalupe Aguirre
The Honorable Alicia Aguirre and 
Pete Liebengood

Of Dolores H. Atno and Helen Pelle
Michelle Atno-Hall
Of William Blucher
Gayle Blucher 
Of Philip Bray
Robert and Elise Hoffman
Of John and Cecelia Bridges
Angela Haist-Bowen and Edward Bowen
Of Eric Clayfield
Philip and Florence LaRiviere
Of Ursula Ferguson
John Ferguson

Belmont 
Trudy Marin
Debbie Nogana
Bethesda, MD
Network for Good
Chapel Hill, NC
Beatrice De Castro
Elk Grove
Kerri Seid
Menlo Park
Dr. Bernard Ross
Palo Alto
Cheryl Angeles
Catherine Lipe
Portola Valley
Dr. and Mrs. Donald Coluzzi
Redwood City
Mr. and Mrs. David Arata
Glenn Behm
John and Sheila Blackmore
Carlos Bolanos
Kyra Carswell
Gordon Chamberlain
David Dill
Mary Guedon
Joseph Howard Jr.
Rochelle Jackson
Carol Johnson
D. Michael and Lorianna Kastrop
Alexandra Lackey
Celia LaRiviere
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Ludwig
Mr. and Mrs. Lynden Olstead
Frank and Maxine Parcell, Jr.
Arleen Powell
Jeanne Roehm
Roberta Roth and Bill Newell
Shirley Schwoerer
Sharon and David Sherden
Spiritual Assembly of Baha’is
Adele Stone
Hal Urban
Robert Wellins and Sherry Rolley
David and Dorothy Wright
Redwood Shores 
Charles Adams
Nancy Ayers
Eugene and Maria Baisch
Barbara Behrens
Barbara Blegen
Gayle Blucher
Nina Boire
Steve and Lori Brickley
John Campbell
Doug and Maria Canovas
Joe and Cindy Carrasco
Les and Nancy Carscadden
Raymond and Grace Chan
Angelo Charonis
Antoinette Coe
Phyllis Cohen
Robert and Jan Coulman
Mary Anne Craft
Mark Craig
Barry and Joanne Daniels
Denise Dearstyne
Vicki Delegeane
Adena Ditonno
Barbara and William Elliot
Roberta Epstein
Enrique Estacuy
Jerry and Constance Feight
Daniel Feil
Bill Flaherty
Michael and Judy Garb
Margaret Gearey
Jeffrey and Judie Gee
Nancy Glaser
Jacki Graf

Menlo Park
Lamb Partners, LLC
Oakhurst
Mario Rendón
Pleasanton
Linda Lyngso
Redwood City
The Honorable Alicia Aguirre and 
Pete Liebengood

Atlas/Pellizzari Electric 
John Ferguson
William and Janet Hofmann
The Honorable Diane Howard and 
Dr. Steven Howard

Ellen and Frank Kushin
Optimist Club of Redwood City
Richardson Family
Redwood Shores
Lisa Bernstein and Michael Blum
Ronald and Maria Brownell
George England 
A.B. and R.O. Enriquez
Richard Kadet
Lenna Kimball
Judy Lee
William Mallet
Monte Mansir
Barbara Pedersen
Lai-Hong Soh and Yuan Huang
San Carlos
Jonathan and Mehridith Venverloh
Vero Beach, FL
John Marr

$250-$499
Dublin
Ron Scott
Mountain View
Neil Santiago
Redwood City
David Amann
Tracey Burbage
Geralyn Cole
Laurie Donaldson
Audrey Hargis
Michael and Lisa Nash
Greg and Catherine Trindle
Redwood Shores
Kathryn and Kenner Arrell
Ahmad Bastaki
Richard and Joyce Baur
Lachman and Amar Dindral
Benjamin Fong
Brad Friedman
Olivier Gachot
Angela Haist-Bowen and Edward Bowen
Cheryl Kenney
Helen Lutich
Stacy Markel
John Northway
Anna Ow
Michelle Piscal
Jason Wong
Hong Xia and Angie Weiping Ye
San Carlos
Kent Price
San Francisco
United Way of the Bay Area
San Mateo 
Keller Foundation
Lewis Carpet Cleaners 

$100-$249
Atherton
Howard Crittenden
Mrs. Albert Moorman

$50,000 and over 
Mountain View
Pierre and Pamela Omidyar 
Redwood Shores 
Redwood Shores Community Association

$20,000-$49,999
Minneapolis, MN
Wells Fargo Foundation

$10,000-$19,999
Cupertino
Marcie Freeman
Palo Alto
Palo Alto Medical Foundation
Redwood Shores
Provident Credit Union

$5,000-$9,999
Foster City
Danford Foundation
Menlo Park
Scandling Family Foundation
Redwood City
Peter and Paula Uccelli Foundation
San Mateo Credit Union
Redwood Shores
Mansoureh Shoushtarian 
Woodside
Gordon and Betty Moore

$1,000-$4,999
Aliso Viejo
Quest Software
Belmont
John and Mary Lyngso
Burlingame
Norcal Waste
Plumbers and Steamfitters Local Union No. 467
Englewood, CO
Archstone-Smith Communities, LLC
Foster City
Osama Elkady
Hillsborough
Edward Baldwin
La Quinta
Doering Family Foundation, LTD
Loma Mar
Theresa Lyngso
Markleeville
Yvonne Chen
Menlo Park
Silver Lake Technology Management, LLC
Portola Valley
The Pointe, LLC
Redwood City
John Blake
Sandra Cooperman
Richard and Virginia Dodge
Peter and Catherine Eastman
Friends of the Redwood City Library
Basil Hashem and Ghina Morad 
Kaiser Foundation 
Georgi LaBerge
The Honorable Barbara and Jerry Pierce
Paul Powers
Redwood City Plumbing
Saf Keep Storage
Towne Ford 
Redwood Shores
Bernard and Jennifer Accristo
Al and Toni Alloggiamento
Debra Anderson
Peter Anderson
Greg, Terry, Kaeli and Lukas Arellano
Michelle Atno-Hall
Saleel Awsare

Krysta Banazek
Diane Beu
BKF Engineers
Joseph Caldwell
Gail Castro
Susan De Jesus and Ben Chu
Kevin Crowder
K.L. Dionis
Rory Faber
Gary Faessen
Edmund Fong, Lori Seid and Madison Fong
The Honorable Rosanne Foust, 
Julia & Lydia Foust

Michio Fujimura
Alan Gelman
Anne Gelman
Gary and Lori Gfroerer
Capt. Anthony Gibbs
Robert Gilmore
Dawn Gordon-Wiley
Bonnie Wolf and Michael Gottesman
John Hall
Mohamed and Ekram Higgy
Lisa Hughes and Shawn Gettins
Dr. Nancy Huynh, DDS
Trisha Jen
Margaret Jones
Edwin and Janice Kishi Chow
Tony Luk
Douglas Mc Mahon
Martin Morris
Christophe Moustirats
Allen Mueller
John Nash
Bob and Dee Norris
Michael and Patricia Ohanlon
Pacific Athletic Club
Danielle and David Pelzner 
Ann Pocapalia
S.J. Amoroso Construction
Christa, Bill, Brynn and Julene Schaffer
Jim and Courtney Sjoerdsma
Patty Sue Stanton
Georgianne Stephen
Lisa and Chris Tow
Christina Tung
Grail Walsh
Greg and Lyn Wilbur
Pauline and Darius Wiles 
Diana Wright
San Carlos
Nektar Therapeutics
Piziali and Associates
Barbara Stogner
San Francisco
Diana Clark
San Jose
Anderson Brule Architects, Inc.
Vincent Bradley
San Mateo
David Bohannon
United American Bank
Santa Clara
Arrillaga Foundation
Peery Foundation
Scottsdale, AZ
Redwood City Industrial Saltworks, LLC
Visalia
Jim and Mary Gene Lawson

$500-$999
Atherton
Dawn Black
Clements
Richard and Sally Irizary

THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS SUPPORTERS
The following contributed between January 1 and December 31, 2007
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Robert Gilmore
Dawn Gordon-Wiley
Bonnie Wolf and Michael Gottesman
John Hall
Mohamed and Ekram Higgy
Lisa Hughes and Shawn Gettins
Dr. Nancy Huynh, DDS
Trisha Jen
Margaret Jones
Edwin and Janice Kishi Chow
Tony Luk
Douglas Mc Mahon
Martin Morris
Christophe Moustirats
Allen Mueller
John Nash
Bob and Dee Norris
Michael and Patricia Ohanlon
Pacific Athletic Club
Danielle and David Pelzner 
Ann Pocapalia
S.J. Amoroso Construction
Christa, Bill, Brynn and Julene Schaffer
Jim and Courtney Sjoerdsma
Patty Sue Stanton
Georgianne Stephen
Lisa and Chris Tow
Christina Tung
Grail Walsh
Greg and Lyn Wilbur
Pauline and Darius Wiles 
Diana Wright
San Carlos
Nektar Therapeutics
Piziali and Associates
Barbara Stogner
San Francisco
Diana Clark
San Jose
Anderson Brule Architects, Inc.
Vincent Bradley
San Mateo
David Bohannon
United American Bank
Santa Clara
Arrillaga Foundation
Peery Foundation
Scottsdale, AZ
Redwood City Industrial Saltworks, LLC
Visalia
Jim and Mary Gene Lawson

$500-$999
Atherton
Dawn Black
Clements
Richard and Sally Irizary

THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS SUPPORTERS
The following contributed between January 1 and December 31, 2007
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I N  T H I S  I S S U E

was a partnership of the Foundation, the
Redwood Shores Community Association,
local business and civic leaders and
“communitarians” too numerous to list here.
Many, however, appear on the list of
Foundation Donors for 2007. A special
thanks to each and every one of you.

The Redwood Shores Campaign has
dominated the Foundation’s agenda since I
joined the Foundation in 2004. Now,
however, the Foundation faces two new
challenges. One is the next fundraising
campaign, which focuses on the needs of the
Fair Oaks branch library. These include
facility upgrades, expansion of the collection,
programming, and extended operating hours.

The other challenge is to transition the
Foundation itself into a full-time fundraising
organization that is “greater than the sum of
its parts.” The Board took the first step in
this direction by creating the position of
Executive Director, whose task is to develop
and launch a permanent fundraising program
and identify fundraising opportunities. The
first Executive Director is Celia LaRiviere,
formerly the Library’s Resource Development
Supervisor. As a member of the Library staff,
who has worked with the Foundation from
its founding in 1998, Celia is the obvious
choice to play the ground-breaking role in
defining and breathing life into the new
position.

The Foundation Board will be
brainstorming ways to broaden the
Foundation’s visibility, to attract new board
members committed to the Foundation’s
fundraising mission and to institutionalize
the Foundation’s fundraising capability. We
hope to provide the Library a permanent
source of funding for programs such as
Traveling Storytime, as well as for expanding
and upgrading facilities.

John Blake
Co-President

www//rclfdn.org

Of Nat and Elena Garibaldi
James and Stavroola Jameson
Of Mr. and Mrs. Addison Hall
Wally Hall
Of Donald Harter 
Angela Haist-Bowen and Edward Bowen
Of Fay James Kellogg 
Ramona Kellogg
Of Marmadine Kidder
Patricia Owen 
Of My Beloved Husband E. Kordestani
Mansoureh Shoushtarian 
Of Monica Marie Lombardo
Rebecca Lombardo
Of Rose and Richard Lynch
James Lynch
Of Tyler Alexander Memole
Kerry Memole
Of Nancy Mengel
Gloria Maldonado
Of Tony Montoro
Ethel Robinson
Of Yuri Nepomniachtchi
Rouslana Yaroslvasky
Of Diane Pellizzari
Atlas/Pellizzari Electric
Of Thomas Phillips   
Kit and Doris Kohlmoos
Of Michael Rimon
Noam Rimon
Of Maria Sahilde
Nancy Glaser 
Of Barney Silverstein 
Roberta Roth and Bill Newell
Of Abe and Lenore Simon
Peggy Simon
Of Ray Spangler
Nita Spangler 
Of Pete Uccelli
Peter and Paula Uccelli Foundation
Of Redmond Walsh
Grail Walsh
Of Henry Yokoyama
Nancy Woo

Every effort was made to ensure that this list is
complete and accurate. The Foundation regrets
any errors or omissions. Please contact us at
clariviere@redwoodcity.org if need be to make
a correction.

CHILDREN BENEFIT

More than 65 people attended a
celebration on February 13 to honor

volunteer readers from the Library's Traveling
Storytime Program.  Since the program
originated in 2001, these volunteers have read
to over 100,000 children.

The Traveling Storytime volunteers bring
stories and other literacy-related activities to
children in preschools and daycares in all
areas of Redwood City The goal of the
program is to promote the love of books,
reading readiness and libraries.

Volunteers, preschool and daycare
providers and members of the library staff
celebrated this amazing achievement.
Individual volunteers were recognized for
their years of service to the program.

Four of the volunteers honored have been
with the program since it first began and are
currently in their eighth year of bringing the
love of literature, learning, and libraries to the
children of Redwood City. They are JoAnn
Damiano, Myra Greenberg, Mel Hirsekom,
and Rita Stewart.

Five other individuals will soon complete
seven years in the program.  They are
Dorothy Hessler, Jeannie Isaacs, Jan Pedden,
Wendy Winkler, and Vicki Young. Readers
with one year experience under their belts are
Ruth Ann Abbott, Bev Aguilar, Guillermina
Lopez, Barbara Marks, Monica Olson, Judith
Roman, and Ellie Saunders. In addition,
currently reading individuals include Diane
Arnold, Frank Kushin, Sandy Lesser, Yolanda
Pacheco Garcia, Howard Greenfield, Cheryl
Miller and Lorraine Sevilla.

The Redwood City Library Foundation, as
its first initiative, raised over $200,000 in
eighteen months to hire staff to develop and
coordinate this volunteer program. 

FROM THE CO-PRESIDENT

Nearly four years after its inception, the
Redwood Shores Library Campaign is

winding down, having raised $836,000 for
the new library’s collection. The Campaign

Beverley Hemphill

“We are still accepting donations,” said
Foundation co-president Sandra Cooperman,
“We believe that our supporters will put this
campaign over the top.”

The Foundation and the Redwood Shores
Community Association have worked hand-
in-hand to raise the money through special
events, challenge grants, and personal
solicitations.  Major donations received
recently include $10,000 from Electronics
Arts and a $50,000 bequest from the estate
of long-time library supporter Beverley
Hemphill.

The funds will purchase books,
magazines, audio books, CDs, and DVDs for
the library currently being built at Bridge and
Marine Parkways in Redwood Shores.

“The success of the campaign is due to the
hard work and dedication of both the
Foundation and the Community Association,”
said Nancy Kelly, a board member of both
organizations.  “We worked together to achieve
a common goal. Now we are seeing the results
of our efforts.”

The new library is slated to open in
September.  A reception to honor donors of
$5,000 and more will be held in Redwood
Shores in May.  There will be another donor
event in late August or early September to
celebrate the grand opening of the library.

Co-chairs for the Campaign for the
Opening Day Collection were Paula Uccelli
and Rosanne Foust.  Campaign committee
members were Cheryl Angeles, Sandra
Cooperman, Jeff Gee, Georgi LaBerge, and
Celia LaRiviere.

Donors of $1,000 or more will be listed
on a permanent donor wall in the library.

To contribute to the opening day
collection for the Redwood Shores Library,
please use the remittance envelope included
in this mailing.

FOUNDATION WELCOMES
CHARITABLE  BEQUESTS
Atop priority of the Foundation is to

become a permanent, reliable source of
funding for Library programs such as
Traveling Storytime, as well as for expanding
and upgrading facilities. A significant source
of such funding is charitable bequests from
those who recognize the Library and its
programs as a precious community resource.

What is a Charitable Bequest? In its
simplest form, the term “charitable bequest” is
used to describe anything you give or leave to
charity from your estate through a will or a
revocable living trust. An “estate” is any
property, money, or personal belongings that
you may have at the time of your death.
Most people leave an estate when they die,
even though they may not have a great deal of
wealth. Even an individual with a small estate
can arrange to leave a charitable bequest.

You can arrange to bequeath a gift from
your estate in several different ways. You can
set aside a specific dollar amount, leave a
percentage of your estate, or leave any assets
remaining after your family has been provided
for. Some people use a bequest to give a
charity something they own, such as a car,
home, art, or jewelry. Others leave a paid life
insurance policy or other financial
investments.  Still others name a charity as
beneficiary on their life insurance or
retirement assets.

Charitable bequests can be quite
inexpensive to include in your initial estate
plan or when modifying an existing estate
plan. The primary method of implementing
a charitable bequest is a provision in your
will, codicil, or trust setting forth your wishes.
And since charitable bequests do not take
effect during your life, you retain complete
control over the assets and can change your
charitable bequests at any time if your
philanthropic interests change.

Please consult your professional advisor
(attorney or other tax professional) for further
information.

BOOK CAMPAIGN
SUCCESSFULLY
CONCLUDED MARCH 31
Aflurry of last-minute donations for the

new Redwood Shores library collection
enabled the campaign to nearly reach its goal
of $850,000.   The Redwood City Library
Foundation Board recently announced that
the three-year campaign ended March 31 of
this year.

At press time the campaign had raised
$836,000, only $14,000 short of its goal.

LIBRARY FOUNDATION
RECEIVES LARGEST GIFT

The Redwood City Library Foundation is
pleased and gratified to announce that it

has received a $112,000 donation from the
Beverley Hemphill Trust, the largest gift from
an individual in the Foundation’s ten-year
history. The Foundation received the generous
gift seven months after Ms. Hemphill’s death.
Fifty thousand dollars of the gift will be
applied to the Campaign for the Opening
Day Collection, a public campaign to raise
$850,000 required to fill the new Redwood
Shores Library with book and media content.

“Beverley was a person of great foresight. We
are thrilled to count her as one of our major
donors and to recognize her on the Donor Wall
of the new library,” said Sandra Cooperman,
co-president of the Foundation. “Her legacy
will benefit so many, and her name high on that
Wall will serve to inspire others.”

A long-time Redwood City resident, Ms.
Hemphill had a great love of books and
history. She devoted countless hours as a
volunteer for the Archives Committee of the
Library, taking and transcribing oral histories
of colorful local residents, among other
efforts. A relentless reader and a charming
personality, she became a staff favorite on her
many visits to the library. When the Redwood
City Library Foundation incorporated in
1998, she became a generous and endearing
supporter.

Ms. Hemphill grew up in Coalinga and
attended the University of California.
Although her first choice of a major was
anthropology, her mother had other ideas and
she graduated in the 1930’s with a Masters
degree in psychology. She returned home
after college to help support her mother and
brother, later enlisting in the United States
Coast Guard in World War II, and marrying
banker George Hemphill. Beverley lived in
the same home she shared with her husband
near Kennedy Middle School for over 60
years. In addition to the unrestricted gift to
the Foundation, Ms. Hemphill left $51,000
to the Redwood City Public Library.

STORYTIME HONORED
The Redwood City Council issued a proclamation on March 24th honoring the Traveling Storytime program and marking the milestone of reading

to 100,000 children. Over 25 volunteers were at the Council meeting to share in the celebration. 

Library Board President Rudy Madrigal, Traveling Storytime Director Jan Pedden, and Storytime volunteers.
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